McKenzie PPG Meeting

Tuesday 2nd April 2019

   12.30pm

	No
	Agenda Item
	

	1.
	Introduction and Welcome
	Ann introduced Sarah King in Emily’s absence. 

	2.
	Apologies
	Emily Orcheston-Findlay, EH, BR, IW.


	3.
	Minutes from previous meeting
	· Violent Patient Scheme 

The Violent Patient Scheme has been renamed and is now known as the Special Allocation Service (SAS). The service commenced at Wynyard Road in January and is still to be delivered from this site. All appointments are pre bookable and the service is available from 5pm to 6pm weekdays with a security guard on site. From 1st April the CCG have also allocated Stockton patients after being unsuccessful in arranged the service from that location. There are 8 people listed on the SAS register from Hartlepool and 22 from Stockton. 
GJ highlighted a risk to GP’s and Dr Parker explained that the room has been set up for this service and that patients will arrive individually to avoid groups of patients waiting to be seen. The service seems to be running smoothly and generates income for the practice. 
No other points from the previous meeting. 

	4.
	Patient Group Practice Requirements
	Review of complaints and comments made:

4 complaints since the last meeting
1 regarding the prescription line which has been resolved.
3 regarding clinical matters which are currently under investigation. 

Nothing in the comments box.
Dr Parker informed the group of the new phone line for the Meds Team and the reasons why that has been put in place. Due to the way in which the telephones were configured, this was blocking other lines during busy periods. The prescription line is now direct on 261542. This has been advertised on the Practice website, Facebook, on prescriptions and posters have been placed around the surgeries. 

Ann also explained that investigations were carried out regarding the prescription line and informed the group that this is an additional service which the practice is not obliged to provide. Dr Parker said that another practice has removed their prescription line due to the issues it was causing the practice and they now offer only online services to order prescriptions or ask patients to take their repeat notes into surgery. 

Ann made the suggestion to review the new telephone line in 3 months and to discuss if the group agrees to keep the line or remove all together.

GL suggested trying it. 

Dr Parker asked if anyone was registered for the online services as the Practice has a target of 30% of the practice population by 2020 and 25% of all appointments offered must be online by July 2019 as this is a contractual requirement. 

GJ asked if this would create more work and Ann explained that the phone lines should be less busy and there should be fewer footfalls during busy times such as on a morning when the surgery opens. 

TS had concerns about standing outside in time for the surgery opening so that an appointment can be booked but may find when he gets to the receptionist that all appointments have gone and that online booking does not suit all patients. 

DC pointed out this would be a very useful service for her daughter. 



	5.
	Surgery Updates
	· Nursing Team
· Catherine Sinclair will leave in May and an advert for an Advanced Nurse Practitioner closes on Friday this week.
· Paramedic Post
Under the new NHS plans for the future, Primary Care is to have a Paramedic. Dr Parker explained it is proving very difficult to get GP’s and the direct resource allocation service is to have a paramedic. Paramedics can now prescribe and the first group qualified in January. The next group to qualify in May. A Paramedic is good for acute problems and home visits. Two people have been interviewed and are both appointable. There were lots of applicants and the advert has now been closed. Nobody in the Teesside area currently employs a paramedic in Primary Care.
GL asked if this is full time post and Dr Parker explained that it is. 8.30am until 6.00pm 4 days per week for 2 Paramedics. 

GL also asked what type of patients they would see during a home visit. Dr Parker explained that they would see the daily emergency home visits which manly consist of the elderly. Out of hours are also managed by Paramedics.

DC pointed out that this would help to release some of the GP time. 

· Physician’s Assistant
The Government are looking at increasing the primary care workforce and asked if the practice would be interested in a Physician’s Assistant which is someone who has done 3 years practical but no theory. An application for this has been sent. 

· Networking
Networking will begin on 1st July 2019. 
This consists of several practices covering between 30,000 to 50,000 patients and working together and planning on resources across the network. The networks will include the One Life being one network, McKenzie Group and the Headland Practice being another and the remaining smaller surgeries being the third network.

One of the things the network is offering is a Pharmacist and social prescribing. 

A Social Prescriber is someone who can talk to people in their homes and discuss what is available in 3rd sector organisations, checking they have care packages in place. Petrova is employed by the federation and not this practice and social prescribing staff will be employed at the networking level. 

GL asked if she would be able to get involved with someone who has dementia and offer support and Dr Parker agreed that this is the type of patient she would target. 

· Extended Access
Currently these appointments are on a Tuesday and a Thursday evening at Throston medical Centre from 6.30pm to 8.30pm and they are pre booked appointments. 

It was decided not to run the clinics from Wynyard Road or from Hartfield’s due to staffing issues.

Dr Thakur also offers this service from the Headland Practice.

Dr Parker explained that surgeries are to work together delivering services but not merge. Money will come into the network account and we are currently looking at providing the service for another 7,000 patients and this can be delivered from any site. 

New plans would be to deliver the service from Victoria Medical Practice on a Tuesday evening offering different appointment types which helps to make staff feel more supported. Patients seem to be happier with that location and will have full access to the car park.

GJ said that Dr Parker has previously discussed group consultations. Dorothy has now held two respiratory groups which also included Micheala the practice pharmacist and Petrova has also has some input. This has not been extended to any other conditions yet but it will be in the future. 

· Future plans

An application has been made to be a pilot for video consultations.
We no longer use fax machines and all faxes must be removed by March 2020 and NHS emails will be used instead.

TS added that lots of patient diagnosis could be missed if patients are seeing clinicians other than a GP.  Dr Parker explained that there is a lot of staff with different skill sets and they also fall back on support from other clinicians. Different clinicians will see different cohorts of patients depending on their skills. 

TS explained that he has concerns that people in these jobs are not qualified. Dr Parker explained that he wouldn’t want staff to be working outside of their abilities and all staff must follow protocol. TS expressed that he is not happy with these government changes. 

Advertising will soon begin regarding the new NHS App which is now available. We are currently having some issues with our clinical system but this should be available soon.

· Commissioning
Nothing to discuss



	6.
	AOB
	· Health watch leaflets were available to take and will be placed in reception waiting areas.
· GL asked if we have offered questionnaires to patients asking why they have chosen to leave the practice. Dr Parker said that this is not something we have ever done and we get no prior notice that a patient is leaving. The number of patients is currently stable but we lost some patients initially after the merge with Wynyard road and Hartfield’s. The numbers increased a while after that and they are now stable at just under 26,000 patients. 

· SJ informed the group that there is a function on traffic lights for people with disabilities. 

· GL asked about repeat dispensing which Dr Parker explained. GL and DC also asked about registering for the online service and Ann explained that this could be set up after the meeting.
Next date for the meeting will be 25th June 2019, venue tbc. 
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